
DANIEL LOC NGUYEN, MBA 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 

DISTRICT 38 

OREGON HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

June 10, 2025 

Timothy G. Sekerak 
Chief Clerk of the House 
State Capitol Building 
Salem, OR 97301 

RE: Vote Explanation on HB 3908 

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak, 

I firmly believe in expanding voting access and strengthening democratic institutions, including 
minor political parties. If minor political parties are able to gain traction and substantial support 
from voters, they should be treated fairly. Increasing the threshold from five to ten percent as a 
minor party approaches recognition as a major party is wrong. That is why I am a No on HB 
3908. 

Sincerely 

State Representative 
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